
 

 

 

MEMO 

 

TO: Select Board 

FROM: Christine Bongiorno, Director of Health and Human Services 

DATE: November 15, 2021 

RE: Funds received, approval requested 

The Department of Health and Human Services regularly receives funds from various entities to create 
and maintain programs in the divisions of the Department including: Health, Council on Aging, Veterans 
Services, Diversity, Equity and Inclusion and the Arlington Youth Counseling Center. In order to spend 
these funds, acknowledgement by the Select Board is required. Below is a list of funds that have been 
received by HHS within the past several months. 

 

 

Amount  Received Use Source Division 

 $       35,000  8/6/21 General operating Cummings Foundation 
Arlington Youth 
Counseling Center 

 $             885 6/4/21 General operating Donor-C. Ziegler 
Arlington Youth 
Counseling Center 
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